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Canadians are rightfully proud of our record as conservationists and responsible stewards of nature. The challenge of balancing sustainable economic growth with a sustainable environment requires cooperation from all levels of government, industry, community organizations and all Canadians.

As Prime Minister of Canada, I take seriously the responsibility of my government to provide the leadership and action necessary to ensure that Canada continues to play a constructive role in conservation efforts both at home and abroad.

One of the most important actions any government can take in supporting conservation and biodiversity is to expand the protected lands and waters within its jurisdiction. Our government recently enlarged Nahanni National Park Reserve of Canada to 30,000 square kilometres, a six-fold expansion. Our government also designated four new Canadian wilderness areas to further protect Canada’s natural heritage.

Our government is actively engaged in protecting biodiversity offshore. Recent declines in commercially and ecologically important fish stocks are an indication that something is amiss and that maritime countries must cooperate to do better. Canada recently hosted an expert workshop to review criteria and classification systems for identifying ecologically sensitive marine ecosystems in need of protection in areas beyond national jurisdiction.

Canada is a northern nation, and many of our country’s most ecologically sensitive areas exist in our remote arctic regions. Our government has made environmental protection a pillar of Canada’s new Northern Strategy and, to that end, we are actively working with other arctic nations to conserve arctic flora and fauna in the face of increasing development and a changing climate.
Canadians hold a deep appreciation and respect for nature. Canada’s natural beauty is a major part of our national inheritance. There is no better legacy for any of us than respecting and protecting our inheritance so it can be appreciated and enjoyed for generations to come.
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